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Safety improvement work at Pacific 
Highway and College Crescent, Waitara  

Community Notification 
May 2025 

  

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug and GuriNgai peoples as the Traditional Custodians 
of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is improving 
pedestrian safety at the intersection of 
Pacific Highway and College Crescent, 
Waitara. This work is being completed 
as part of the Road Safety Program. 

Work will start from Wednesday 28 May and is 
expected to be complete by Friday 27 June 
2025. 

Road Safety Program 

The Road Safety Program aims to improve safety 
and reduce crashes on NSW roads. The 
Pedestrian Protection Sub-Program aims to 
improve protection for vulnerable road users, 
particularly on urban footpaths, shared pathways, 
cycleways and road crossings. 

Since 2020, the Australian and NSW 
governments have invested more than $500 
million into road safety projects across NSW as 
part of the Road Safety Program. 

What work are we doing?  

We will be upgrading the traffic signals on 
Pacific Highway at its intersection with College 
Crescent, Waitara.  

These upgrades started in 2024, however one of 
the posts required additional design due to 
underground services. We will now complete the 
final post upgrade and restore the road and 
footpath surfaces. Please refer to the location 
map over the page. 

Our work will include: 

• relocating traffic signal post and footings 

• installing new arrow lanterns to allow 
pedestrians to cross safely while motorists are 
held on the red arrows  

• restoring the road surface and line marking. 

When and where we’ll be working 

We will be onsite for up to six nights between 
Wednesday 28 May and Friday 27 June, weather 
and site conditions permitting. 

Our work hours will be between 8pm and 5am 
from Sunday to Thursday. 

We will not work on Fridays, Saturdays, or public 
holidays. 

Our work needs to be carried out at night to 
minimise traffic disruption and reduce safety 
risks to workers and motorists. 

If you have any concerns about our work 
schedule, or the work activities, please contact 
our delivery partner, ConnectSydney, as detailed 
over the page. 

What will this mean for you? 

You may notice: 

• workers and vehicles  

• traffic controllers and signage  

• lane closures and reduced speed limits  

• pedestrian detours with traffic controllers on 
site to guide you  

• noise from machinery and equipment. 

 

Managing our impacts 

This includes: 
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• reducing our noise as much as possible 

• turning off equipment when not in use 

• positioning equipment away from homes and 
businesses 

• completing noisier tasks by midnight. 

Temporary traffic changes  

• You may notice temporary traffic changes 
during work hours of 8pm-5am to ensure the 
work zone is safe. 

• We will ensure access to properties in and 
near the work zone are maintained. 

• Please keep to speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs.

Location of work area  

 
 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 735 563 
(available 24 hours) 

 

 

info.harbour@connectsydney.com.au 

 

transport.nsw.gov.au/federal-road-
safety-program 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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